® uniTED TRACTORS

No: 003/CORP/9981/1/16 Jakarta, 29 January 2016

To:

PT Bursa Efek Indonesia

Gedung Bursa Efek Indonesia Tower 1,

Jalan Jendral Sudirman Kav. 52-53,

Jakarta Selatan, DKI Jakarta 12190, Indonesia

Attn: Board of Director of PT Bursa Efek Indonesia

Re: PT United Tractors Tbk (the “Company”) Disclosure Infomartion regarding with
option of Voluntary Resignation
Dear Sirs,

Referring to Article II1.3 of Regulation Number I-E, attachment to the Decree of the Board of Director
of PT Bursa Efek Jakarta Number Kep-306/BEJ/07-2004 dated 19 July 2014, concerning Disclosure
Information Obligation and the letter from PT Bursa Efek Indonesia Number $-00485/BELPP1/01-
2016, received on 26 January 2016, we hereby inform as follows:

1.

In connection with recent coal business situation that has been happening globally, whereby the
coal price keeps declining, causing the mining owners to reduce their coal production.
Consequently, the Company and its group of companies who are engaged in the mining services
and coal mining business suffer the impact of coal production downturn of their customers. In
relation to that, the group of Company has made some production capacity adjustments, that of
being numbers of heavy equipment and labours. Specifically for the adjustment of manpower
allocation, we have carried out the following actions:

a. arrangement of working hours,

b. no extention for non permanent employment contracts, and

c. voluntary resignation program.

The voluntary resignation program has ended and closed in the end of 2015.

The plan of Company and Company’s group as mentioned above will not bring any negative
impact to Company’s business.

Thank you for your kind attention.

Sincerely,

<signature>

Iwan Hadiantoro

Cer,

i

Indonesian Capital Market Electronic Library (ICAMEL)
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